OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY OF
STATE

JESSE WHITE - Secretary of State

MEMORANDUM

TO: Building Occupants
[llinois Capitol Complex

FROM: Terri L. Coombes

Deputy Chief of Staff
RE: Capitol Tours, Events and Rallies — Update
DATE: March 31, 2022

Effective April 1, 2022, tours, rallies and events will be permitted inside the Capitol Building.
Masks are recommended, but not required to be worn by the public.

Scheduling Tours

Large groups (15 or more people) who wish to schedule a tour of the Capitol Building are
encouraged to contact the Springfield Convention and Visitors Bureau at 800-545-7300. Tour
groups consisting of 14 or fewer people may contact Tatyana Shlyak in the Secretary of State
Physical Services Department at 217-782-2099 or tshlyak@ilsos.gov.

Scheduling Events and Rallies
Those who wish to schedule an event or a rally inside the Capitol Building are encouraged to

contact Keith Niewohner in the Secretary of State Physical Services Department at
217-782-8996 or kniewohner(@ilsos.gov.

Thank you for your cooperation.
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